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Dear Dr. Blackburn:

Thank you for your l"etter of Septerrber 24 concerning the current fleriber-
ship of our Nationa1 Heart and Lung Advisory CounciL,

It is true, as you have indicated, that no orre currsntly on the Council
can be idertified as a bonafide epideniol"oglst. I lnor,rr, ho,rever, that
seyeraJ. nembers haye been irnrol-ved in one r^ray or another with the conduct
of cooperative cl-inical- trial"s.

I lnor^r you are aware of the fact that we do have within our Largest cate-
gorical division, the Division of Fleart and Vascul-ar Diseases, an
Epideniol"ogy and Bionetry Advisory Cqnmittee. That Corrrnittee does provide
programnatic advice and guidance to our staff wrth regard to epidemiol.ogic
studies, ongoing clinical trials , ffrd ci.inical" trials that shoul.d be con-
sidered for the future, Other Divisisns of the Institute obtain such
advice from ad hoc csnsul"tants or workshop sessions,

Another factor rmrst be taken into account: increasingly the mechanism
of support for clinicaL trials and Large-scal"e cooperative studies is the
contract mechanisn. The Advisory Council- is not in:lrol-yed in t-he reyienv
and approvaJ. of such contract.srirported investigatisns,

By calling your attention to these factors I do not wish, in any way, to
deny the relevanry and iuportance of yorr obserations, We have had frffr
time to time Csuncil" menbers whq were epideniotroglsts or who were strongly
oriented torr,rard preventive trial.s, publlc heal.th, etc, By Iar, eleyen of
t-he appointed msribers of the Courcil" are selected as l-eading medical or
scientific authorities skil.led in disciplines relating to diseases of the
heart, bLood yesseJ.s, lung, b1"ood, artd to b].ood resources. That ltmited
nurber just does not aL1qr for adequate representation fron aII of the
irrportant discipLines, You wiL1 note that aarrerrtIy we do not haye a
pediatrician on our Adyisory Cotnrcil, A1.so, despite the fact that we haye
a very 1"arge and significant imresfrnent in lipid metabol-ism and bio-
chenistry, none of our Council could be cl"assified as an expert in this
furportant areaa



We do have an opportunity to suggest individuaLs for menibership on
our Advisory Council. I wouLd be very pleased to receive specific
suggestions for outstanding, statesmanlike individual-s in the disci-
plines you have mentj-oned so that this important matter can be brought
to our attention at the appropriate time in the nonths ahead.

Thanks again for your thoughtful- letter and suggestions.

Sincerely yours,a
Robert L. RiqglCIr,
Acting Director


